

**Pentewan Valley Parish Council**  
**Climate, Ecology and Environment Advisory Committee**

Meeting of Climate, Ecology and Environment AC, held in person and via TEAMS

Date: Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> July 2023 - 7pm

Present:

In person	George Muskett Anthony Hereward
On Line	Miranda Smith John Sundercombe
Apologies	Stephen Street

1. White River Project. Meeting Thursday 29<sup>th</sup> June 1.30pm. Good workshop splitting into various categories and areas. Lot of lists that will be collated and discussed. Hoping to get a bid together. Need c.30K to get the bid. Suggestion that PVPC to be nominal lead.
2. Plan Review and New Projects. GM has incorporated the suggestions below in a revised draft and will circulate for review.
  - a. Harbour project
  - b. Bike racks. MS permission for them to be in weighbridge area or near the toilets. Need funding from PVPC. Need on site to decide where.
  - c. White River and Pentewan trail
  - d. London Apprentice field

MS - The information sign near the cycle hire shop needs renewing. Being researched. Could PVPC support.

3. Neighbourhood Development Plan. SS. Lot of ground work has been completed. Going to be public meeting in August. With regards to the NDP, the groundwork is pretty well done now and the public consultation will be held between 12 Aug and 1 Oct.
4. Signage – Pentewan and Menagwins. SS & GM had a meeting with the Green Team Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> June 3-4 pm. Their aim to make signs for the beach from recycled materials by Easter 2024. SWW have Charlestown Primary School on board for noticeboards at Menagwins. GM to meet SWW at Menagwins.
5. Field at London Apprentice. GM has talked with Francis Browne (tree warden) who is happy to help. GM applied for search for sewage pipe. GM and FB meeting in the field Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> July. Need discussions on maintenance of planted trees.
6. Weighbridge Office: museum: access. MS met Graham – very positive and keen to move forward with it all. Pentewan Sands unable to lead but can start whenever have people so to do. GM ask if possible if can have a letter to Old Cornwall Society as they've been asked to lead. MS will see what can do. GM will take to PVPC when project costed. Suggest a meeting on site Monday 17<sup>th</sup> July at 11 am – MS will see if Graham can join.
7. Hedgehog Highway Project. MS been in conversation with Heligan and the

campsite and interest in having HH warning signs. Laminated posters ready for distribution.

8. Menagwins

- a. GM and MS have been in touch with Pengelly's Nursery and met on site. Have quote for £250 and this has been supported by PVPC. Order being put together and we will be advised best time to plant. Probably early autumn.
- b. Trevithick and Trays will update planters.
- c. The Cornwall v. positive and will update too. Invited to The Cornwall family fun day and dog show Sunday 23<sup>rd</sup> July.
- d. Weed clearing when weather turns.
- e. Proposal of nest boxes next year.

9. AOB. None

10. Date of next meeting: Monday 7<sup>th</sup> August and Monday 11<sup>th</sup> September 7 pm both in person/ TEAMS